BOARD OF DIRECTORS' MEETING

April 28, 2016
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ANNUAL PUBLIC FORUM: Approximately 38 people were in attendance for the annual public forum hosted by Dynamic Dimensions in Burlington Colorado. Included were family members, clients, staff and Board members.  Vickie Duran along with three of her clients from Lincoln County presented a power point presentation entitled “Self Advocating on the Frontier”.  Each client shared how they have benefited from the services offered to them.
Cheryl Reese, Executive Director of Dynamic Dimensions gave a brief overview of DDI.  DDI provides services for 28 clients along with operating two residential facilities. Several clients shared what they do at their jobs in the community as well as at the day program.
ROLL CALL:  Michael Ehrmann, President, called the meeting to order after the annual public forum.  A quorum was present.  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Heike Petersen asked for her name to be changed in the March minutes to Petersen from Adams. Motion was made and seconded (Bruns/Petersen) to accept and approve the minutes of the March 31, 2016 Board of Directors' meeting with the change of name.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carries.

AGENDA ADDITIONS: None

FINANCIAL REPORT: Finance Director Schrade was unable to attend so Director Roth presented the March 2016 financial report to the Board.  Director Roth shared concerns that Finance Director Schrade had with the finances.  There were two months that had three pay periods along with overtime due to staff turnover and the 6 empty beds that we are waiting on to hear from the state.  ECS received County Money in April that will help out along with a refund from Pinnacol Assurance (Workers Comp).  The final payment for the General Liability insurance for this year was made in March.  Motion was made and seconded (Jostes/Bruns) to accept the financial report as presented.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carries.
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Director Roth reported that the Line of Credit had been renewed for another year at the $50.00 renewal fee.  The finance department is still working on the Re-Validations; we have only had one site visit.  There have been no approvals yet.

EXECUTIVE SESSION:  Went in to Executive Session to discuss personnel issues.
OLD BUSINESS: None
NEW BUSINESS: Conflict Free Case Management – A draft is ready to be sent to the state, there will be 3 phases for the roll out with it to be completed in 4 to 6 years depending on State approval.
ECSDD will be hosting the September Alliance meeting here in Sterling.  It will be September 14 & 15, 2016. Board members were invited to attend.
The 2016 Alliance Summit will be June 15-17, 2016 in Breckenridge Colorado. Any Board members wishing to attend need to contact Rhonda to register. 
Rhonda has scheduled the May Board meeting for Sterling and the June meeting will be held in Ft. Morgan.  She will be setting up the 2016-2017 schedule with the majority of the winter time meetings to be held in Sterling.  She would like to hold meetings in Yuma, Julesburg and Burlington to honor employees with Years of Service awards.
BOARD DEVELOPMENT:  EI Contract –Senate Bill 16-38, The Transparency of CCBs Bill now requires the board to approve the signing of all contracts.  Rhonda needs to sign the Early Intervention contract for HCPF; there are no changes from the previous year.  She along with Vickie Folkerts the Director of EI, and Traci have reviewed the contract.  Motion was made and seconded (Pelton/Wingfield) to approve Rhonda’s signature for the EI contract.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carries.

Meeting adjourned.

As a reminder: ***The telephone conference number is 1-877-820-7831 and the Participant Pass Code is 8058169, followed by the # sign.
The Board meeting for May will begin at 6:30 at the Administration office, 617 S. 10h Ave., Sterling.
